U.S. Army Military History Institute 950 Soldiers Drive Carlisle Barracks, PA 17013-5021 15 Jun 2012

#### CONSCIENTIOUS OBJECTION

A Working Bibliography of MHI Sources

#### **CONTENTS**

General Sources....p.1 Pre-20<sup>th</sup> Century.....p.1 World War I.....p.2 World War II.....p.3 Vietnam....p.4 Since 1975....p.5

### **GENERAL SOURCES**

- Davis, Roger G. "Conscientious Cooperators: The Seventh-day Adventists and Military Service, 1860-1945." PhD dss, George Washington, 1970. 256 p. UB342.U6.D38.
- Hirst, Margaret E. <u>The Quakers in Peace and War</u>. n.p.: Ozer, 1972 reprint of 1923 edition. 560 p. BX7748.W2.H52.
- MacMaster, Richard K., et al. <u>Conscience in Crisis</u>. Scottdale, PA: Herald, 1979. 575 p. BX8116.42.M33.

Mennonite and other peace churches in US.

- Rabin, Robert L. "The Conscientious Objector: A Study in Legal Efficacy." PhD, dss, Northwestern, 1967. 276 p. KF7266.C6.R33.
- U.S. Army. OCMH. "Interim Report on Anti-War and Anti-Military Activities in the United States, 1846-1954." Reproduction typescript, 1 Oct 1969. U23.U56.

# PRE-20<sup>TH</sup> CENTURY

Clark, Thomas D. <u>Pleasant Hill in the Civil War</u>. Pleasant Hill, KY: Pleasant Hill Pr, 1972. 76 p. F459.P54.C53.

Shaker community in Kentucky.

- Foster, Ethan. <u>The Conscript Quakers: Being a Narrative of the Distress and Relief of Four Young Menfrom the Draft for the War in 1863</u>. Cambridge, MA: Riverside, 1883. 29 p. E540.F8.F7.
- Renner, Richard W. "Conscientious Objection and the Federal Government, 1787-1792." <u>Military Affairs</u> (Dec 1974): pp. 142-44. Per.
- Shannon, Fred A. The Organization and Administration of the Union Army, 1861-1865. Vol. II. Cleveland, OH: Clark, 1928. pp. 247-60. E491.S52v2.
- Wright, Edward N. Conscientious Objectors in the Civil War. Phila: U PA, 1931. 274 p. UB342.U5.W75.

#### See also:

-Bibliography on Civil War Conscription in Military Service-Conscription.

#### WORLD WAR I

- Bibbings, Lois S. <u>Telling Tales about Men: Conceptions of Conscientious Objectors to Military</u>
  <u>Service during the First World War.</u> NY: Manchester UP, 2009. 259 p. UB342.G7.B53.
- Hiebert, Bruce. "A Crisis of Masculinity: North American Mennonites and World War I." PhD dss, Simon Fraser, 2008. 308 p. D639.M37.H54.
- Kniss, Lloyd A. <u>I Couldn't Fight: The Story of a CO in World War I</u>. Scottdale, PA: Herald, 1971. 47 p. UB342.U5.K54.
- McDermott, James. "Conscience and the Military Service Tribunals during the First World War: Experiences in Northamptonshire." War in History Vol. 17, No. 1 (2010): pp. 60-85. Per.
- Shaw, Amy J. <u>Crisis of Conscience: Conscientious Objection in Canada during the First World War.</u> Vancouver, Canada: U BC, 2009. 255 p. D639.C82.S53.
- Thomas, Norman. <u>The Conscientious Objector in America</u>. NY: Huebsch, 1923. 299 p. UB342.U5.T46.
- U.S. War Dept. <u>Statement Concerning the Treatment of Conscientious Objectors in the Army.</u> Wash, DC: GPO, 1919. 75 p. UB342U5S72.
- \_\_\_\_\_. Office of the Provost Marshal General. Second Report of the PMG...on Operations of the Selective Service System to December 20, 1918. Wash, DC: GPO, 1919. pp. 56-63. UB343.A56.

### **WORLD WAR II**

- Barker, Rachel. <u>Conscience, Government, and War: Conscientious Objection in Great Britain, 1939-45</u>. Boston: Routledge & Keegan Paul, 1982. 174 p. UB342.G7.B34.
- Cottrell, Robert C. <u>Smokejumpers of the Civilian Public Service in World War II: Conscientious</u>
  <u>Objectors as Firefighters for the National Forest Service</u>. Jefferson, NC: McFarland, 2006. 223 p. D810.C82.C68.
- Eller, Cynthia. <u>Conscientious Objectors and the Second World War: Moral and Religious Arguments in Support of Pacificism.</u> NY: Praeger, 1991. 218 p. D810.C82.E45.
- Flynn, George Q. "Lewis Hershey and the Conscientious Objector: The World War II Experience." <u>Military Affairs</u> (Feb 1983): pp. 1-6. Per.
- Goossen, Rachel W. "Conscientious Objection and Gender: Women in Public Service during World War II." PhD dss, U KS, 1993. 248 p. D810.C82.G66.
- . Women Against the Good War: Conscientious Objection and Gender on the American Home Front, 1941-1947. Chapel Hill, NC: U NC, 1997. 180 p. D810.C82.G66.
- Hershberger, Guy F. War, Peace, and Nonresistance. Scottdale, PA: Herald, 1944. BR115.P4.H42.
- Justice, Joyce. "World War II Civilian Public Service: Conscientious Objector Camps in Oregon." <u>Prologue</u> (Fall 1991): pp. 266-73. Per.
- Krehbiel, Nicholas A. <u>General Lewis B. Hershey and Conscientious Objection during World War II</u>. Columbia, MO: U MO, 2011. 201 p. D810.C82.K742.
- \_\_\_\_\_. "Protector of Conscience, Proponent of Service: General Lewis B. Hershey and Alternative Service during World War II". PhD dss, KS, 2009. 288 p. D810.C82.K74.
- . "Relief Efforts Denied: The Civilian Public Service Training Corps and the Starnes Amendment, 1942-43." War & Society (Mar 2011): pp. 48-60. Per.
- Matthews, Mark. Smoke Jumping on the Western Fire Line: Conscientious Objectors During World War II. Norman, OK: U OK, 2006. 316 p. D810.C82.M38.
- Mitchell, Hobart. We Would Not Kill. Richmond, IN: Friends United, 1983. 263 p. D810.C82.M57. Memoir of his WWII service at Civilian Public Service Camp #52, Powellville, MD.
- Robinson, Mitchell L. "Civilian Public Service During WWII: The Dilemmas of Conscience and Conscription in a Free Society." PhD dss, Cornell, 1990. 545 p. D810.C82.R62.

- U.S. Selective Service System. <u>Conscientious Objection</u>. Special Monograph No 11, Vol. I, 195?. UB343.S64no11v1.
- \_\_\_\_\_. Special Committee. "Memo and enclosures responding to letter to US President on treatment of conscientious objectors," 5 May 1944. ca 100 p. UB342.U6.C66.
- Van Dyck, Harry. Exercise of Conscience: A WWII Objector Remembers. Buffalo, NY: Prometheus, 1990. 250 p. D810.C82.V36.

  Mennonite who served in Colorado public service camps.
- Webb, Paul F. "Mennonite Conscientious Objectors and the Civilian Public Service Camps of World War II." MA thesis, CA State U, Fresno, 1988. 74 p. D810.C82.W42.

#### **VIETNAM**

- Gioglio, Gerald. <u>Days of Decision: An Oral History of Conscientious Objectors in the Military During</u> the Vietnam War. Trenton, NJ: Broken Rifle, 1989. 338 p. DS557.7.C63.G56.
- Haig-Brown, Alan. <u>Hell No, We Won't Go: Vietnam Draft Resisters in Canada</u>. Vancouver, Canada: Raincoast, 1996. 222 p. DS559.9.D7.H35.
- Kusch, Frank. <u>All American Boys: Draft Dodgers in Canada From the Vietnam War</u>. Westport, CT: Praeger, 2001. 173 p. DS559.8.D7.K78.
- Miller, Melissa, & Shenk, Phil M. <u>The Path of Most Resistance: Stories of Mennonite Conscientious</u>
  <u>Objectors Who Did Not Cooperate with the Vietnam War Draft</u>. Scottsdale, PA: Herald, 1982.
  239 p. DS557.7.D7.M54.
- Parks, Stanley R. "The United Methodist Conscientious Objector in the Vietnam War Era: A Study of Ethical Formulation and Implementation." PhD dss, Drew U, 1992. 210 p. DS557.7.C63.P37.
- Smith, Hugh. "Conscientious Objection to Particular Wars: Australia's Experience during the Vietnam War, 1965-1972." War & Society (May 1990): pp. 118-34. Per.
- Szmedra, Philip. "Vietnam and the Conscientious Objector Experience." In <u>America and the Vietnam</u>
  <u>War: Re-examining the Culture and History of a Generation</u>. NY: Routledge, 2010.
  pp. 143-64. DS559.8.S6.A54.
- Tollefson, James W. <u>The Strength Not to Fight: An Oral History of Conscientious Objectors of the Vietnam War</u>. Boston: Little, 1993. 248 p. DS557.7.C63.T65.

# **SINCE 1975**

Jamail, Dahr. The Will to Resist: Solders Who Refuse to Fight in Iraq and Afghanistant [i.e., Afghanistan]. Chicago, IL: Haymarket Books, 2009. 237 p. DS79.767.P76.J36.